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Subject: Section 106 Review for Playground Replacements at Golden 
Gate Village 
 
To interested parties:  
 
Golden Gate Village was listed in the National Register of Historic Places in 2017. It 
is, therefore, a historic property for the purpose of Section 106 of the National 
Historic Preservation Act (Section 106). With the assistance of its qualified 
consultant, Marin Housing Authority (MHA) has conducted a review of a proposed undertaking at 
Golden Gate Village to determine its conformance with the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for 
the Treatment of Historic Properties (Standards) and its effects under Section 106. The undertaking 
would include the removal of three non-historic playground sets and replacement with three modern 
sets of playground equipment.  
 
We have determined that the proposed undertaking conforms to the Standards and will have no 
adverse effect on the historic property as proposed as none of the existing playgrounds are original to 
the historic design. Marin County has concurred with our analysis and findings. Detailed analysis 
supporting this conclusion is provided in the associated Finding of Effect (FOE) Memorandum on 
MHA’s website at: https://www.marinhousing.org/section‐106‐compliance.  
 
Should you have comments on the proposed undertaking please submit them to Tammy Taylor, 
Planner with the County of Marin, at ggvpubliccomment@marincounty.org . We request your 
response within 30 days of the posting of this letter.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Adrian Chorley 
Director of Housing Development 
Marin Housing Authority 
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